
January 13, 2022 
 
Dear Residents, Families and Staff: 
 
The cold weather has arrived and it definitely looks and feels like winter outside.  Dress in layers and 
stay warm! We have a planned electrical outage on Tuesday, January 18, 2022.  This outage is 
necessary to tie in the electrical in our new construction.  Below you will find information on the 
shutdown. Residents and Families from the Care Center will receive a separate letter with more 
detailed information on the Power Shutdown.  
 
Please note, residents are asked to continue to wear masks in the common areas of Dunwoody Village 
through Monday January 31st.  We will be re-evaluating the health of our campus on January 26th and 
will share any new information in the January 27th memo.  Thank you for your ongoing compliance and 
support as we move through this situation. 
 
ELECTRICAL POWER SHUTDOWN 
On January 18th, 2022, Dunwoody Village will have a power shutdown to tie in the new building. The 
shutdown will be from 9am-5pm.   All Apartments, Country Houses, and Penrose homes will not lose 
power.  The areas that are going to be affected are the lobby (including the elevator), the 
auditorium, the kitchen, Leeland, Woodlea, and Dundale West.  More information will be provided 
for the Care Center residents and families that will be affected by the shutdown.  Fitness will be 
canceled for this day as the auditorium will have no power.  Coffee and meal changes for the day are 
listed in the dining update.  Please contact Kathy Barton at kbarton@dunwoody.org or 610-359-4428 
with any questions. 
 
DINING UPDATE 
For Tuesday, January 18th, due to the planned power shutdown: 

• Morning Coffee will be 7:30 a.m. -11:00 a.m. -- Coffee and Donuts in the Main Lobby.  
• No lunch service except for those on the lunch meal plan.  
• Dinner: 5:30 p.m. Main Lobby Buffet: Regular Evening Service.  
• Terrace Dining Room Closed.   
• Village Grill: To-Go`s 6:00 p.m. -6:45 p.m. 

 
Staff and resident lunch service in the Terrace Dining Room will resume on Wednesday, January 19th. 
We thank you for your understanding while we we’re closed. 
 
DINING PRESENTATION CHANGE OF DATE 
The update on naming our new dining venues and the new point system which was scheduled for 
Friday, January 14th is cancelled and rescheduled for FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 4, 2022 at 1:30 p.m. in the 
auditorium and on Channel 1970. As was shared at the DVRA meeting, we value your input and are 
taking time to re-evaluate and modify the names and points system. In person attendance is limited to 
70 residents.  Sign up for in-person attendance for the February 4th date will begin on Monday, January 
24th.  Please contact Kayla at 610-723-4601 or kmcfadden@dunwoody.org.     
 
RESIDENT ACTIVITIES 

• Religious Service in the auditorium scheduled for Sunday, January 23, 2022 is cancelled.   
• The Resale Shop remains closed and is currently scheduled to reopen on Monday, January 24th.  
• Thursday Mah Jong in the Club Room has been cancelled.  Mah Jong will resume the first week of 

March, on Thursday, March 3rd.   
• Dominoes is cancelled until further notice.  

The trip to the Philadelphia Orchestra for tomorrow, Friday, January 14th is still scheduled as planned.  The bus 
will begin boarding at 12:15 pm.  
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CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 
On the west side of the building, stone removal is underway.  Once the stone is removed, the substrate 
will be inspected for damage and the stone reinstalled.  The installation of the ductwork placed on the 
roof is ongoing as well.  Inside the building, drywall finishing continues on the lower level.  On the 
upper-level, paint and trim are ongoing and ceiling grid installation continues.  Ceramic tile in the 
upper bathrooms is starting this week. 
 
HEALTH & WELLNESS 
As of today, Thursday, January 13, 2022, we have 4 positive cases of COVID in Residential Living, all are 
doing well and quarantining in their units.  As the region continues to experience a spike in COVID-19 
positive cases, residents are required to wear masks in all common areas thru Monday January 31st.  
The mask requirement will be re-evaluated on January 26, 2022 and new information will be shared on 
January 27th.  Please notify the Wellness Center immediately if you have had close contact to someone 
who has tested positive for COVID-19 or if you are symptomatic and please, remain in your residence. 
Our Wellness team will provide testing and guidance.  
 
No fitness classes on January 18th, 2022 due to the power shutdown.  The Fitness Committee met for 
the first time since the pandemic on Wednesday to discuss the new fitness center.  
 
EMPLOYEE HEALTH 
Employee Booster Clinics are scheduled January 20, February 3 and 24, March 17 and 31. The clinics 
will be held from 1:00-4:00. Any employee who received a COVID booster or Flu vaccine off campus 
should provide proof to Human Resources.  
 
 
CARE CENTER UPDATE 
Covid-19  
Delaware County continues to be an area of “high-risk” Covid-19 transmission.  Three residents 
residing in Skilled have tested positive for COVID-19.  For Personal Care, there are currently 2 residents 
who tested positive on Cedars East, 6 residents on Cedars West, and 1 resident on Leeland. There are 
currently no confirmed cases on Woodlea.   
 
Visitation 
Visitors are welcome, but Dunwoody strongly discourages visitation by unvaccinated individuals.  If you 
do plan to visit, please remember that masks are required at all times. Please check our website for 
visitation requirements and guidelines.  
 
 
 
Best regards, 
 
Maureen 


